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A North American Lutheran Church
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CONTACT US
Church Office: 361-277-8653
Office Hours: Tues. - Fri. 10:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.
stjohnevlutheran@juno.com

Pastor’s Office Hours in the Parish Hall:
Tues. 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.
Thurs. 1:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m.

(Pr. John’s Cell: 361-243-0373)
jboor25@yahoo.com

Ministers - The People of St. John
Pastor - The Rev. John Boor
Organist - Bruce A. Weise

WORSHIP
Sunday School for All Ages 9:00 a.m.

Worship 10:15 a.m. =
Holy Communion is celebrated on the first Sunday of each month. Welcome to all new members!




THE CHURCH BELL

St. John Evangelical Lutheran Church

Member of North American Lutheran Church (NALC)
1764 Meyersville Rd.

Meyersville, TX 77974

361-277-8653

April 2021 VOL. 45 NO. 4

Greetings,

I have received many inquiries about a letter that was recently sent to members who were not active. I want

to stress that the letter was sent to comply with the church constitution.

For some time now the Church Council has attempted to tackle the issue of the Church’s membership
roster. It was decided 2 years ago at the March 2019 meeting to make an effort to reach out to all members
on the rolls, inform them of their status, and then encourage them to be more active in their church life or

aid them in moving their membership to where they already may be actively worshipping.

The church’s constitution has a very simple formula for keeping a membership active. One must attend
worship, partake in Holy Communion, and make a monetary donation in each calendar year. These three
actions allow one to be an active member and share in all the benefits, including voting rights, burial
privileges and others. Research was completed, a letter was composed and mailed to let those members

know whose records indicated they had not met the minimum guidelines.

This letter was not an attempt to separate anyone from membership, but rather a call out to say, “We want
you back. We enjoy your presence worshipping with us! What can we do to bring you back?” If however
you have found another flock that meets your worship needs, how can we assist you in getting your
membership transferred. We hope the later is not the case and the letter would just be a reminder to bring
one back to full membership here at St. John. If you have received a letter and have any questions or

concerns please contact myself (Pastor John), an Evangelism Team or any Council member. Thank you.

God’s blessings
Pastor John

If you or a family member is in the hospital and would like a pastoral visit, please contact the Church office
(361/277-8653) or Pastor John Boor on his cell (361/243-0373). Due to the privacy laws, hospitals no longer notify
pastors when a member is admitted or treated. If you know of anyone being taken to the hospital (emergency or
otherwise), or who is seriously ill please call.
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STATISTICAL REPORT FOR 2021
| Jan [Feb Mar [Apr MaylJun [Jul |Aug|Sep [Oct [Nov [Dec TOTAL

God Loves His

Peeps!

Infant/Child 110 1
Adult 0] 0 0
Total Baptisms 110 1
[
Confirmations 0| 0 0
|
'Weddings
Members| 0 | 0 0
Non-Members| 0 0
Funerals
- Members| 0 | 0 0
Non-Members| 1 | 0 1
Counseling Sessions 212 4
[
Transfer Out 00 0
Transfer In 0] 2 2
[
New Members
IAdults 0] 5 5
Children 0] 6 6
[Home Visits 0|0 0
[Hospital Visits
Members| 0 | 0 0
Non-Members| 0 | 0 0
[
Private Communion
Members| 0 | 0 0
Non-Members| 0 | 0 0

PLEASE NOTE: LAST MONTH'S STATISTICS ARE TO DATE AS OF PRINTING TIME

Release of Membership 0]0 0
Restore to Membership 0] 0 0




ST. JOHN EV. LUTHERAN CHURCH CONTACT NUMBERS

CHURCH COUNCIL MEMBERS

Pastor - John Boor (Cell) 243-0373
Council President - Obert Sagebiel 275-5087
Vice President - Mitchell Jank 649-8681
Secretary - Trish Hood 212-7322
Treasurer - Archie Abrameit (512) 922-0975
Financial Secretary - M’Liss Moore 275-8069

Office hours are Tuesday-Friday
from 10:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. Please
see bulletins for any changes.

Notes from the
Church Secretary

ADDRESS/PHONE NUMBER/NAME CHANGES
Please notify the Church Office as soon as possible
of any change in mailing addresses, and/or phone

numbers, and/or name changes. Thank you!

If any elderly person, or youth,
needs a ride to Church or youth  Rude?
events, please notify the pastor so -

P = >
arrangements can be made to /

accommodate these needs.

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE
The deadline for the May 2021 Church Bell is Friday,
April 23,2021 by 9 a.m. You can drop off your
articles at the church office, or e-mail them to
stjohnevlutheran@juno.com. Thanks!

Do you have an idea?

Is there something at the church
that you think needs fixing or
changing? The Church Council
and Committee Members would
like to have your input. Please
feel free to use the ‘suggestion box’ in the Narthex to
pass on your ideas, suggestions, and concerns.
Remember, this is your church and your opinion
matters. We are eager to hear from you!

ATTENTION ACOLYTES

Please see the acolyte sign-up sheet in
the Narthex. Volunteers are needed.

BUSY BAGS IN CHURCH
Busy Bags are available in the Narthex for all
children to use. These bags have quiet activities
for children to enjoy during Worship. The tote
bags have items that younger children might be
more interested in while the zipper bags have
items for slightly bigger kids. Grab a bag on
your way in to church, but please “bee” sweet
and return it after the service.

Parish Education - Johnna Picard 649-4234
Mission/Evangelism - Cathie Bettge 275-8035
Property Team - Marvin Sager 243-1166
Finance Team - Charles Egg (281) 844-3358
Parish Life Team - Beverly Bodden 570-3393
Worship Team - Brenda Gohmert 649-1606
PRAYER REQUESTS:
&R Cx If you have a prayer request or wish to be on

&8 wﬂ@;@ the prayer chain please contact Mary Wagner
AN/ = (361)275-9500 or Pastor John (361)243-0373.
‘%F We ask that you would update the prayer

request regularly. If we do not have an
update, in an effort to keep our list current and up to date, we
will presume the situation has improved and remove the
request after 30 days. We thank you for your cooperation in
this matter.

Our Military and their families:
Jeff Zengerle - U.S. Army NG, Kuwait
Russell Copeland - U.S. Army Reserves
Jonathon Albrecht - U.S. Army, Kentucky =
Chase Schroeder - U.S. Navy e & o
Austin Schroeder - U.S. Navy

Lee Magruder - U.S. Army, 2-4 CaB, Charlie Praver
Company, Black Hawk Medevac Pilot, Fort QCC]UC sts
Carson, Colorado

Katrina Moritz - U.S. Air Force
Michael Petrash II - Iraq
Andrew Washington, L. CPL - USMC, Pensacola, FL
Jacob Redmond - USMC, San Diego, CA

Koltyn Mayhall - USMC, North Carolina

,}

J

A

%»‘

Adam Womble
Hunter Jacob
Kenny Jacob
Cole Ohrt

Carly Waters
Joy Hoy

Marie Liner

Bill Roeske
Jimmy Caskey
Britany Jank Tomas
Dugan Chandler
Samantha Hein
Bea Fagg

Please Pray for:

Nursing Home:

Cuero Nursing & Rehab. ~ Alfred Rangnow & Marjorie Ideus
Twin Pines Nursing -Victoria ~ Meta Bennett

Sodalis Senior Living ~ Bette Jo Haun

Prayer requests cards are available in the pews and can be filled
out and handed to an usher during the first hymn for your
request to be included in the day's prayer. If you have a private
prayer request please fill out the appropriate side and give to the
pastor.



Mission of the Month of April
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Water Missions — Disaster Response
Texas Winter Storm
Mission Statement

We will specifically designate funds to go toward
the Disaster Response: Texas Winter Storm. The
week of freezing temperatures and severe power
outages led to a plumbing catastrophe due to
burst pipes. This resulted in approximately 14
million people being left without safe drinking
water.

Water Mission collaborated with Plumbers
Without Borders to get safe water back into the
homes of the most vulnerable. They are working
to stock the Austin Disaster Relief Network’s
warehouse with a plumbing depot so ADRN is
able to continue serving where there is a need.

NALC Warehouse and Operation
Christmas Child Shoe Boxes
We will be collecting for these
charities all year. Each month we will
feature items to be donated. We will
be collecting scrub brushes & scouring

cleanser (ex. Comet) for the month of
April. Thank you!

Easter Schedule
Thursday, April 1%;
7:00 pm - Maundy Thursday Service
Friday, April 2":
7:00 pm - Good Friday Service
Easter Sunday, April 4™
A Easter Sunrise Service - St. John's
EASTER Youth Group will be presenting
Easter's Sunrise Service at 7:30 am on April 4th. The
service will be held under the trees, weather
permitting. Breakfast will be serviced following the
service. Please come join us for a wonderful start to
a glorious day!

Sunday School Easter Sunday - Come join us at
Sunday School Easter morning! Following the
Sunrise Service and breakfast, the Sunday School
classes will be doing some Easter crafts and an Easter
Egg hunt! Can't wait to see all the smiling faces for a
fun filled Easter morning!

10:15 am - Faster Worship ~ HE is RISEN'!

~Please come and help us celebrate Easter, the cornerstone of
our Christian Faith. Bring a friend!




Called Congregational

Meeting
There will be a called
congregational — meeting

following worship on
Sunday, April 11 in the
Sanctuary. This meeting
will be regarding the air

conditioner unit that needs
to be replaced.

MEETING

Please Help
The Old Stone Church

Historical Committee 1is in ‘ <.
search of vintage photographs ATTENTION
of both the Old Stone Church PLEASE

and of St. John church. The
current church (gothic
structure) will be 100 years old in July 2021. We
would ask permission to scan the images for
upcoming projects and preservation purposes. Please
contact M’Liss Moore at 275-8069 if you have any
pictures tucked away in your treasures.

Church Renovation Update
Remaining items for the
construction progress are to
complete the canopy and final
grade the site. After completion, a
final walk through will be held to
address any items that need to be
& touched-up. The estimated costs

for construction, change orders,
materials testing, architect, and incidentals is
$599,553. We are required to pay as construction
progresses so the bills are coming in on a regular
basis. This project received almost unanimous
support so we ask that you prayerfully consider
giving generously to this project.
GOAL:$599,553
RECEIVED AS OF March 28, 2021:$574,003.30

Special Prayers for Cole PR v
Cole is at home doing
well surrounded by the [ allE
love and support of all his e

- - Cowhoy Tough

family. He continues to
LzS en have therapy on a daily

basis at his home and will
soon also be doing therapy in Victoria. God
continues to be with Cole each and every day
strengthening his faith, patience, and courage as he
travels down this long and difficult journey. We
thank each and every one again for all your
prayers, concerns, and support for Cole and his
family. We ask for you to continue praying for
Cole’s healing and for strength and patience for
him and his family. Thank you and God Bless.

Cole Strong

jenii) 5508 DR At e oo

+Please pray at 12:00 PM daily for Cole+
At his request, these are the prayers he has on his list:
Healing- physical, emotional & spiritual
To help family stay strong
Patience
Stay positive
The drive to keep trying (perseverance)

NEW UPDATE:

Worship Team Notes
We will be having church in
the sanctuary at 10:15 a.m.
from now on, unless something
changes. Communion will go
 back to the 1" & 3™ Sunday of
the _month by stations. Any
changes will be noted in this
article. Please note there are certain guidelines
that have to be followed. These specific guidelines
are posted on our website & FaceBook page. The
service will still be broadcasted on the radio
station FM 101.5 for those who wish to stay in
their vehicles. The service will also be videoed &
posted to the church website on Sundays, after
noon sometime. Please continue to check the
church website & FaceBook page for updates.




CHURCH COUNCIL MINUTES
February 23, 2021
By: Trish Hood, Secretary

MEMBERS PRESENT: Pastor John Boor, Obert
Sagebiel (President), Mitchell Jank (Vice-President),
Trish Hood (Secretary), Archie Abrameit (Treasurer),
M’Liss Moore (Financial Secretary), Charles Egg
(Finance), Cathie Bettge (Mission and Evangelism),
Beverly Bodden (Parish Life), Johnna Picard (Parish
Ed), Marv Sager (Property), Brenda Gohmert
(Worship).

CALL TO ORDER: Obert called the meeting to
order.

OPENING DEVOTION: Johnna read a passage on
obedience.

MINUTES: Reviewed, motion to accept by Marv,
seconded by Charles, and approved.

FINANCIAL REPORT: Reviewed, motion to
accept by Beverly, seconded by Cathie, and
approved.

DISCUSSION: Council discussed the newly
established organ fund. It was decided to ask for
volunteers to join Bruce Weise, Charles Egg
(Council), and Johnny Jank (Worship).

Pastor Report
The NALC is having a Pastor Conference in San
Antonio May 4-6. The theme of the conference is
“Keeping the Main Things the Main Things.” I would
like to attend and ask that the church pay for the
costs. The cost of the seminar is $75 and the hotel
rooms are $132 per night.

This past Sunday, February 21,2021, we received in
the following new members; Peggy Sue Bennett,
Billy Guenther, Katherine Nagle, Nick Picard, Rachel
and Dustin Nessel and their children Ayla and
Kinley, and Rebecca Grigsby.

Cathie Bettge and Laurie Pokluda have been working
on updating our directory and membership rolls.
There are many in our directory whom have not
attended or contributed in several years. Per our
Constitution to remain a member you must commune
and contribute within the previous 12 months.

We have drafted a letter to those who are not current
members and with council approval we will be
sending them a letter advising them of their status. If
they do not contact us or update their membership
they should be removed from our directory and
membership rolls. I have attached a copy of the letter
and ask that council approve it.

DISCUSSION: Council discussed sending Pastor to
the NALC Conference, and M’Liss made a motion to
send him and Mitchell seconded, motion carried.

Council discussed the membership list, and decided
to send a letter from the council to invite inactive
members to church and to explain that we are
updating our membership list. The motion to send
the letter was made by Johnna, and seconded by
Marv.

Council also discussed sending our 2020 financial
report to the NALC as they requested. Motion made
by Charles, and seconded by Mitchell to send it to
them, motion carried.

FEBRUARY 2021 REPORT
MISSION EVANGELISM TEAM
Mission Team did not meet due to the snow/ice storm

with freezing temperatures night and/or day lasting
Sunday 2/14 through Friday 2/19.

A baptismal banner was prepared and presented to
Sadie Mae Garrett Saturday, January 31.

The mission for the month of March will be CAMAL
HOUSE.

Pastor John, Laurie Pokluda, and I met Tuesday, Feb.
9 to address the Church Membership Directory and
the Shepherding call list. The Directory is ready for
print pending the new member entries. The
Shepherding committee will be using the Directory
data to bring the call list up to date so it can be
utilized.

Bishop Dan Selbo is scheduled to be our speaker for
Reformation Sunday on October 31, 2021.

 The NALC Disaster Response has a new warehouse

in Tyler, Texas. The Rosenberg Warehouse is
OVERSTOCKED (good news) and will move some
supplies to the Tyler Warehouse.  They are asking
for drivers to help transport supplies.



Discussion: Cathie showed pictures of the NALC
Disaster Response Warehouse. They were very
interesting. She also told us that they told her that we
can send items in bulk, and they would sort them and
put the boxes together.

PARISH LIFE TEAM REPORT
Parish Life did not meet this month. But I did send
our Get Well/Thinking of you cards to Kay Ohrt,
Jimmy Caskey, and Wanda Hayes, and a sympathy
card to the Joy Hoy family. We had a reception for
new members after church on 2/21/21, with cookies,
cupcakes, muffins, and bottled water.

Respectfully submitted,
Beverly Bodden

Parish Ed Committee Meeting Minutes
Date: Sunday February 6™ 8:00 am

Attendees: Johnna Picard, Kathy Dunn, Trish Parker,
Laurie Pokluda, Pastor John

Agenda Item 1: Sunrise Service for Easter Sunday
Morning — It was discussed and decided on to have
the Sunrise service as usual. Changes suggested and
agreed on were to move the service outside, weather
permitting, or in the main sanctuary, if bad weather,
to provide more space for attendees. It was also
agreed on to do the breakfast after the Sunrise
service. Feather Diebel was not in attendance, so
Johnna called her during the week to discuss the
Youth Group’s involvement in the Sunrise service.
Johnna will continue to work with Feather and others
to help get ready for the service.

Agenda Item 2: Youth Service 4™ Sunday in April —
It was discussed that the Worship Team Committee
did approve the Youth Service for the 4™ Sunday in
April. Johnna will work with her Sunday school
class to get all materials, Powerpoint slides, songs
ready for the service.

Agenda Item 3: Vacation Bible School — Three ideas
were discussed about Vacation Bible School. The
first idea was to partner with a neighboring church to
work together for Vacation Bible School. Johnna had
called the Ander Luther Church and the Yorktown
Lutheran Church the week prior and discovered that
their churches were not going to work with a lot of
outside congregations to keep their attendance
numbers smaller in light of COVID concerns. It was

agreed not to try to partner with other churches. Idea
number two was to hire Luther Hill councilors to
come help with Vacation Bible School. Various
concerns were discussed such as unsure of quality of
councilors, length of time the councilors are
available, and the possibility of Luther Hill canceling
like they did last year. So, it was decided not to hire
the Luther Hill councilors. The third idea was to
recruit enough volunteers to manage Vacation Bible
School on our own. Laurie and Trish are going to
work together to get enough youth leaders for the
groups. It was also decided to buy the Luther Hill
curriculum for $250, which Johnna had Sara
purchase that week. A date for Vacation Bible
School was set for August 2 — 6. Other activities
regarding the Sundays before and after were
discussed with nothing finalized. Anyone who wants
to help or volunteer for this event will be greatly
appreciated and reach out to myself, Trish, or Laurie.

Meeting was adjourned. Johnna Picard

PROPERTY TEAM REPORT
FEBRUARY, 2021

Scheduled meeting for February 14™ was
cancelled due to inclement weather.

Items Complete:
e Dirt piles removed from parking area
e Restroom supplies replenished
e Sanctuary and Parish Hall AC filters checked

e Potential effect of severe cold on plumbing
system addressed

Ongoing Items:

-Tom Lodeweges awaiting consistently warmer
temperatures to address previously discussed issues

-General workday — Pending COVID status and
applicable maintenance needs

-Cemetery workday — Pending COVID status and
suitable weather



- Victoria AC evaluation and suggested repair of
current heating and AC system

-Parsonage inspection, AC duct work, and deep
cleaning:

- - Pending removal of remaining items from
parsonage

- Secure estimates/bids for basement repair and
restoration

Renovation Progress:

Discussions remain ongoing regarding efforts to
resolve construction errors related to elevation/grade
on the elevator landing, ponding on the elevator
approach flatwork, and cracks in the drop-off slab
concrete, along with remaining unaddressed Punch
List items. Property Team 1is still pursuing the
previously mentioned non-binding mediation meeting
subject to applicable attorney and general contractor
management availability.

Old Stone Church Historical Committee:
Officers for 2021 are the following -
President- M’Liss Moore
Vice President- Bruce Weise
Secretary- Carol Sagebiel
Treasurer- Norrean Sager

At the first 2021 meeting on January T
preparations for active participation in the DeWitt
County 175 Year Celebration were discussed. Plans
include hosting tours of the Old Stone Church, along
with publication of a brochure detailing origin and
related history of St John Lutheran in the Meyersville
community.

DISCUSSION: M’Liss told council about the 175"
Anniversary of DeWitt County. They will be
celebrating the entire year of 2021 beginning with a
Meeting/ Get together on March 24™, and then the 3™
weekend in September, and then a big New Year’s
Eve bash. The Meyersville Store will have an
exhibit, and our Old Stone Church will also be
included in the Celebration.

WORSHIP COMMITTEE
Worship Committee Meeting Minutes

The Worship team met on February 2, 2021. We
discussed in old business the church services and
Lenten services. We also discussed the organ
committee and Johnny Paul graciously volunteered to
represent our committee.

New Business:

Agreed to have a Youth Service on April 25 and that
the Sunrise service if possible be held under the trees
for safety precautions. Parish Ed will make that
decision. Unanimously we voted to hold Maundy
service and Good Friday services

With no other business we selected songs through
April 4™

Next meeting to be held April 6 at 6:00 pm

There being no further business, the meeting was
closed with the Lord’s Prayer.

Keep up with St. John online
St. John Meyersville
https://www.facebook.com/Stjohnmeyersville
Or visit our website at: stjohnmeyersville.org




VOLUNTEERS THIS MONTH:

April 4
Greeters - Candy Cowley
Reader - Johnna Picard
Acolyte - Volunteer Needed

April 11
Greeters - Marv & Norrean Sager

Reader - Dickie Bettge
Acolyte - Volunteer Needed

April 18
Greeters - Glenn & Linda Ruschhaupt
Reader - Caden Jander
Acolyte - Volunteer Needed
April 25
Greeters - Beverly Bodden
Reader - Trish Hood
Acolyte - Volunteer Needed

April Communion Assistant
Pam Haun

April Altar Guild
Dee Moeller & Beverly Bodden

April Nursing Home Visitor
Carol Ann Sagebiel

LOOKING AHEAD. . .
May 2
Greeters - John & Margie Swannack

Reader - Beverly Bodden
Acolyte - Volunteer Needed

May Communion Assistant
Wanda Hays

May Altar Guild
Carol Ann Sagebiel & LeAnn Jander

May Nursing Home Visitor
Nicole Leist

Volunteers: If you are down for a service, you are
responsible for getting a substitute if you cannot make
it. Please let the church office know if you have
switched so the correct names can be in the bulletin.

Happy Birthday to: B' days
< A\of the
4 - Hannah Brown Tass"“f-
Jackie Parsons p
Trish Hood G
6 - Letha Blain
Sara Blain
7 - Britton Blain
Pastor John
13 - Brooke Ann Wendel
J. Burns Cowley
Ray Boyer
15 - Helen Sievers
19 - Karon Copeland
21 - Jacob Dreier
M’Liss Moore
22 - Pam Ficklen
23 - Michael Scott Johnson
Trandon Leist
26 - Emily Haun
30 - Stacey Nelson

AL

Anniversary Greetings to: 4.
* *'* *
Wnwersar

6 - Pastor John & Brenda Boor el
* (elebration

10 - Lucas & Molly Turner

12 - Christopher & Carly Waters
14 - Aaron & Sydney Schaefer
24 - Tim & Dawn Euton

26 - Brandon & Lorel Blain

29 - Trevor & Kathleen Bodden
30 - Keaton & Marsha Wendel

Our apologies if we have missed your special date.
Please contact the church office to help with corrections.
Thank you.
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